Virginia L Hood

Burlington, VT
USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am an Australian citizen who has lived in Vermont, USA for 27 years. I did not plan to stay in the USA when I arrived in 1976 to further my training and experience as a physician. However, professional opportunities at the time and personal factors later led me to keep extending my stay. In the 1970's the opportunities to be involved in academic medicine were very limited in Australia.

Despite the many years I have lived and worked in the USA, I still feel that I am very much an Australian. I visit at least once a year to see my family and friends, explore parts of the country that I missed by leaving early in my career and catching up with what is happening with the country. I am always on the look out for professional opportunities that would allow me to share knowledge and skills in a two way exchange with colleagues in Australia. Indeed many such rewarding collaborations have occured. Also, I have always been aware of how much Australia and Australians have to offer those in other countries and take every opportunity to convey that message. 

I have never been tempted to give up my Australian citizenship, so I am very pleased that the opportunity for dual citizen ship is now available should it be desired. My main concern about my alien status has always been that I am totally disenfranchised, being unable to vote in either the USA or Australia. I have always been proud of the Australian practice that everyone must vote and am very grateful to my father for giving all his children and nephews and nieces voting registration papers when each of us turned 21 to emphasize this privilege. So I would be very interested in regaining the right to vote in Australia under some conditions. I realize that it is important to ensure that those participating in the political processes that affect Australia have a commitment to the best interests of the country, however I don't think that this consideration should exclude all expatriates under all circumstances. I would at least like to see a full debate about this issue.

I really appreciate the opportunity to convey my thoughts to you and to know that Australia is interested in hearing from the many of us, who despite our geographical location or maybe because of it are truly interested in what happens to our country.

Yours Sincerely,

Virginia Hood

Professor of Medicine

